Dear Lena,

Thank you for your letter. I am very delighted, because I don’t hope to receive letter from you yet. Many things have changed since I wrote lastly. Now I am studying Faculty of Applied Science at the West Bohemia University in Pilsen. You know, computers, mathematics and huge of other – for me – interesting subjects. It’s quite difficult, but I make it!
What I must tell you that I am living in one of the college dormitory on district called Bory. With my roommate I live in small room on third floor. The room is connected with a corridor, where are doors to another rooms of the people living on this college dormitory. On a corridor we have common toilets and bathrooms and the kitchen are only two for the whole floor. I have met a lot of other friends there. In our room, there isn’t too much space, but there is homely. I have bunk, press, desk and of course my computer. And I don’t forget on our balcony, where we throw parties or we are sitting for the hell of it. Unluckily we are seeing only the place between college dormitory, where is entry to Studna pub. Near the college dormitory is situated a huge park.
The living on the college dormitory I make a new friends like Mips, Slezi, Sorzen (my roommate), Freesnake, Se7en, Zet and more. Some of them I see every day and I know some of then very well. I help them and they help me.
My catering is interesting too. During the week I am going on lunch to our new university canteen. The food from university canteen isn’t so bad and it’s a quite cheap than food from other restaurants. After my lessons I go to shop to buy something for dinner. One station by bus is a quite big shopping centre. On Monday and Tuesday I use left-overs from the weekend, which my mum prepares. 
I am going to school five times a week. On Monday I have mathematics subjects mainly. But my best day is Tuesday, when I am softball lesson in a gym on Bory, and exercises from PPA2 (Computers and Programming 2) on Wednesday. The lecture of PPA2 I have on Friday in the biggest lecture hall on our high school area. Shortly it begins credit term, so I have to start to do semester works, such that I am going to have a quite much work.
There is exciting live like swizzle parties. A quite often I go with my new friends to pub, on Wednesday mostly. Often, we will go to discos. I like dancing! In Pilsen is lot of discos, but my favorite is only the one.
What about you? Are you still in Scotland? In last letter you wrote you have a new flat mate, but you don’t wrote her name. And how you are there? Have you hot weather or is still there cold? Now we have a nice weather at last. The sun is shining and the air is heat, but isn’t on bathing yet.
I am looking forward to our meet on summer holidays. We have to tell a quite much for sure.
Sincerely yours 
Martin.

